
TOWN OF PEACHAM 
Selectboard Special Meeting 

Monday, October 17, 2022 at 9:00am 

Location: Bayley Hazen Road in front of 458 Bayley Hazen Road 

 
Attendance: Peter Craig, Selectboard Chair, Richard Browne, Selectboard, Alfred Dedam, 

Selectboard, Jeremy Withers, Road Foreman, Mike Booth, Agency of Transportation, Shawna 

Clifford, Agency of Transportation, Thomas Galinat, Town Clerk, Dave Stauffer, Laurie Kozar, Mel 

Reis, Larry Jensen, Patrice McDonough, Nancy Saidi, Bruce Westcott, Karen Lewis, Lubov Engle, 

Sharon Fuhrer, Stephen Engle  

 

Minutes 

 
1. Call to order at 9:00am by Peter Craig. 
2. Discussion of road drainage with the Agency of Transportation 

a. The board heard from residents and Jeremy Withers describing the history of water 
runoff at 458 Bayley Hazen Rd.  Withers and Shawna Clifford went over options on 
both sides of the road.  Clifford said that the grade of the hill would require stone 
lined ditches.  Clifford stated the current state of the road meets class 2 road 
standards. Withers stated he discussed with Kozar about removing the berm and 
possibly adding a swale.  No Action Taken. 

b. The board moved the meeting to outside the Town Hall to discuss drainage on 
Church Street.  Clifford said that the grade of Church Street would require stone 
lined ditches if the Town attempts to change anything.  The main concern of Church 
Street was the deposition of road material on adjoining properties.  The board is 
going to research engineering options to add catch basins on the north side of the 
street to avoid stone lined ditching. No Action Taken 

c. Both locations had discussions of stone lined ditching.  Both locations also had 
concerns about what ditching would do to the newly installed water system of the 
Peacham Fire District #1.  Both locations had discussions about ledge affecting 
mitigation efforts. 

3. Adjourn  
a. Richard Browne moved to adjourn at 10:38am, all in favor, meeting adjourned. 

 
Documents provided to the Selectboard and documents discussed at this meeting are available by 
request to the Town Office.   


